
Recommendations of the inquest into the deaths of Danielle White and Olivia Rodd 

Inquest Dates: December 6-7, 2021 and February 24th 2022 

 

• Chronic mental health patients with multiple interventions should receive long-term monitoring 

and support. In cases where children are involved, mandatory enhanced monitoring and 

reporting is recommended.  

• The Bridge Program appears to be well intended, however the threshold for identification 

should be lowered for higher risk individuals.  

• Child Protection Services should have increased communication with the other parent or 

guardian so enhanced, informed and appropriate decisions can be made.  

• Police Services should review procedures in cases of potential suicidal tendencies to report any 

findings to other authorities. 

• An increase in mental health awareness training could benefit all organizations involved in any 

wellness checks.  


